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“Dear young people, make your voices heard! If 
they do not listen to you, shout even louder, make 

noise; you have every right to have your say on 
what concerns your future” 

-  Pope Francis  
EU Youth Conference 2022 

 
 

10 Sep: Ecumenical Prayer Service  
 

The Archdiocese of Adelaide invites you to an afternoon  
of prayer for Reconciliation, Unity, Peace and Harmony 
among the African Community in South Australia and 
Africa. The service will take place at St Francis Xavier’s 
Cathedral on 10 September at 2.30pm. No prior                
registration is necessary. All are welcome. 

 
11 Sep: Adelaide Cathedral Young Adults 

Group present “Dating with Dignity” 

The Adelaide Cathedral Young Adults Group present   
“Dating with Dignity” by speakers Katherine and Hick 
Augimeri who will be giving us a talk on Christian               
Dating  on 11 September at 7.15 pm at the Cathedral 
Hall. All Youth are welcome.  
 

The Adelaide Cathedral Young Adults Group invite the 
Youth of our Parish and university students who have 
recently moved to Adelaide to join them each week in 
their Ministry of fellowship. They regularly meet on           
Sunday evenings. If you are interested to know more 
about the group and their activities, please contact             
Samantha David on 0404 887 964. 

 
7 Oct: Sacred Music Concert  

 

The Adelaide Cathedral Choir present a concert of            
Sacred Music on Friday 7th October at 7pm in the               
Cathedral. The Cathedral Choir will join with singers 
from the Choir of Holy Cross Church accompanied by 
the Flinders University Chamber Orchestra to present a 
program of beautiful pieces featuring music by Vaughn 
Williams, Vivaldi, Lauridsen, Ešenvald and others. The 
Cathedral Children’s Choir will open the concert with 
two pieces. Entry is free.   

 
 

 

 

                        

11 Sep: Safe Guarding Sunday 

Safeguarding Sunday forms part of National Child                
Protection Week, a national initiative to engage                  
members of the community in supporting families and 
protecting children.  

The National Child Protection Week theme for 2022 is 
Every child, in every community, needs a fair go. In 
particular, shining a light on children growing up 
safe and supported. Children and young people 
thrive when they grow up safe, connected and               
supported in their family, community and culture. 
They have the right to grow up in environments that 
support them according to their needs, now and 
into the future... This theme is all about the importance 
of the ‘bigger picture’ in ensuring all children are kept 
safe from harm and risk of harm.  

Safeguarding Sunday provides us with an opportunity 
to celebrate the presence of children and young people 
in our Archdiocese and parishes, as we continue to   
encourage our community to be a safe environment for 
all.  
 

Leaders who run activities/groups for children will be 
invited to participate in an online survey to provide  
feedback on how they are encouraging children and 
young people to have a voice and say in their parishes 
and communities. Receiving this feedback will assist to           
inform and implement safeguarding initiatives             
throughout the Catholic Archdiocese of Adelaide. 
 

To hear the voices of our children and young            
people in the Church, they will be invited to provide 
feedback. Children (7-12 years of age) can                   
complete an activity booklet and young people                
(13–18 years of age) can complete a short online 
survey accessed via a QR code below.  
 
Children attending weekend Mass on Safeguarding                 
Sunday will be gifted a fridge magnet with an image 
of a colourful cross containing a message to young 
people from Pope Francis encouraging them to 

“make your voices heard!”  
 

If you are aged between 13 - 18 years 
old we invite you to participate in a 
short survey on matters which affect 
you in the life of the Church. We value 
your voice, views and ideas to help us 
make sure our environments are               
welcoming, supportive and encourage 

you to be involved. Thank you.  
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Parish newsletter: www.adelcathparish.org/news-events/
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Aboriginal Catholic Ministry 

Otherway Centre   8362 3185 
 

Cathedral Parish Music             8210 8128 
  

 

Any emergency requiring a priest• 0417 080 955  

Pastoral Care: Visitation and Communion can be arranged 

for parishioners who are ill. Please call the Office: 8210 8155. 

 

Regular Mass Timings 
REFER TO PARISH WEBSITE FOR DETAILED SCHEDULE 

OR SCAN THE QR CODE WITH YOUR PHONE CAMERA 

 
 

St. Francis Xavier Cathedral, Adelaide 

Sunday Masses Sat : 6pm(Vigil) 
   Sun: 7am, 9am, 11am,   
            2.30pm (African), 6pm 
 
Weekday Masses Mon - Fri: 8am, 12.10pm & 5.45pm 
   Sat: 8am, 11.30am 
 
Public Holidays 8am ONLY at the Cathedral. 
 
Confessions  Mon, Wed, Fri: 11-12 noon, 5-5.30pm 
   Sat: 12 noon-1pm, 4.30-5.30pm 
 
Holy Hour   Tues: 6.30pm, Fri: 11am  

 
St Mary’s, Lower North Adelaide 
Tues and Fri: 8am               
Sun: 9.30am 
 

Our Lady Queen of Angels, Thebarton 
Wed: 8.30am (Mass suspended during winter) 
Sat: Confessions: 5.45pm | Vigil: 6pm 
Sun: 9.30am 
 

St John Vianney, Burnside 
Tues and Thu: Mass: 9am | Confessions: 9.30am 
Sun: 9am 
 

St Peter Claver, Dulwich 
Wed: 9am, Fri: 11am Confessions: 11.30am 
Sat: Confessions: 5.30pm | Vigil: 6pm 
Sun: 11am 
 

Holy Name, Stepney 
Sun: 11am 
 

St. Patrick, Grote Street, Adelaide 
Sun: 10.30am (Croatian)                                       
 4.00pm (Portuguese) ONLY 1st, 3rd & 5th Sunday 
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Kangaroo Island 
Sun: Confessions: 9:00 am | Mass: 9.30 am 
 
Please contact the Parish Office for Baptism & Wedding bookings. 
 

WORSHIP 

Entrance Antiphon: Give peace, O Lord, to those who 
wait for you, that your prophets be found true. Hear the          
prayers of your servant, and of your people Israel.   

First Reading: Exodus 31:7-11,13-14  

Responsorial Psalm: I will rise and go to my father.   

Second Reading: 1 Timothy 1:12-17.  

Gospel Acclamation: Alleluia! Alleluia! God was in 
Christ, to reconcile the world to himself; and the Good News 
to reconciliation he has entrusted to us. Alleluia! 

Gospel: Luke 15:1-32. 

Universal Prayer Response:  Lord, hear our prayer 

Communion Antiphon: How precious is your mercy, O 
God! The children of men seek shelter in the shadow of your 
wings.   
 

  *********************** 

Next week: Twenty-Fifth Sunday is Ordinary Time   

First Reading: Amos 8:4-7. 

Second Reading: 1 Timothy 2:1-8. 

Gospel: Luke 16:1-13. 

  
*********************** 

 

Liturgies & Activities (12th-18th Sep 2022) 
  

Tue St. John Chrysostom.   

Wed The Exultation of the Holy Cross.   

Thu Our Lady of Sorrows. 

Fri St. Cornelius and St. Cyprian.  

Sat St. Robert Bellarmine.  

Sun     25th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                           
   
  

Prayer Requests for the Deceased 
 

Recently Deceased:  Vincenzo Palumbo (QOA) and     

Giovannino DeLisio (Holy Name) 

Deceased Anniversaries:  

Cathedral: Maria Arazoo, George Fernandez, George 
Khory, Soud Adam, Francesco Maise, Erna & Josef Slowiak, 
Angelina Spadavecchia, Nivina Englis Pancho, Irygierozyk 
family, Pierina & Gino Basso, Dumon family, Josef Slowiak 
and    
 

Queen of Angels: Nicola & Mennato Vetrone, Giovanni & 
Rosario Mittiga, Fiorina Timpani and Antonio Crea.  
  
 

St. Mary’s: Thomas Moroney.    
 

St. John Vianney/St. Peter Claver: Eldich family (Draga, 
Peja & Joe), Frank Storno, Ruth Routledge & family, Hank & 
Johannes Langes, Hurn family, Ursula Johst, David & Kath 
Hall, White family (Tony, Mary Sr., Mary Jr,), Jan Dyer, Mary 
Sioh, Elizabeth Woodbury, Alby Holdcroft, John O’Keefe. 
  

Prayers Requests for the Sick  

June Cochrane, Kuranye Owen, Anton Sylvester,                     
Antonio Romeo, Teresita Agravante, Angelina Musico, Amy 
Lopez, Julie Nelson, Elijah Oleta, Paul Nowak, Agnes 
Sobida Liat, Bebut & Stella Alquizola, Shamie Legaya, Msgr. 
Robert Egar, Richard Murphy, Charles Dias, Letemichael 
Mender, Emily Swan, Charles Dias, Kate Hampton, Patricia 
Holdcroft and Sama Jawy. 

 

 



 

 

 
  

    18 Sep: Season Of Creation 2022                         
Everyone is invited to get involved! 

The Season of Creation is the Church’s annual                          
celebration of God’s creation of the universe and the 
Church’s commitment to protecting Earth, its peoples 
and creatures. The theme this year is Listen to the 
Voice of Creation. We are encouraged to make use of 
the opportunity to spend time in nature, to hear the cries 
of the Earth and all who are suffering, and to work            
together for ways to respond to the urgent need for               
protection of biodiversity and a safe climate. On 
Sunday, 18 September, Archbishop Patrick O’Regan 
will launch the Laudato Si’ Action Platform with a 
Pilgrimage to Country, beginning at Mary MacKillop 
Plaza at 2pm and walking to Pakapakanthi/Victoria 
Park wetlands. All are welcome to join.  

 
 
 
 
18 Sep: Catholic Charities Appeal  

 

September is Catholic Charities Month. Charity is at the 
heart of Living Catholic. The Catholic Charities              
Appeal was founded in 1941 by Archbishop Beovich to 
help people in our community. Originally the Appeal was 
established to support the four orphanages in the               
Diocese. As social circumstances changed the large                 
orphanages were closed and children were cared for in 
family-type homes. This led to an increase in the                
number of Catholic welfare agencies providing for the 
different needs of children and families. A call for                 
increased giving to the Catholic Diocesan Charities               
Appeal was made. Archbishop Gleeson was then able 
to include these other agencies in the Appeal. Catholic 
Charities is your umbrella organisation that supports the 
following  agencies working with the most vulnerable in 
South Australia: Hutt St. Centre, Aboriginal Catholic 
Ministry, Our Lady of La Vang & St. Patrick’s Special 
Schools, Centacare Catholic Family Services. The             
Annual Catholic Charities Appeal will take place in our 
Parish on 18 September. Kindly donate generously to 
this noble cause and help our fellow South Australians. 
A special collection will be held on 18th September in 
our Parish to support Catholic Charities. 

 

25 Sep: Migrant and Refugee Sunday 

The theme of the 108
th

 World Day of Migrants and 
Refugees is, ‘Building a Better Future with Migrants and 
Refugees’. 
 

The Archdiocese of Adelaide is a beautiful example of 
the cultural diversity of the Catholic Church and is home 
to a multitude of Migrants and Refugees from all over 
the world. In the 21

st
 century, the mass global                    

movement of people has become one of the most                    
significant justice issues due to war and violence,                        
climate change, economic instability, and human                    
trafficking among other issues. World Migrant and                 
Refugee Sunday is both a celebration of the gift of                        
cultural diversity and a recognition of the need to 
address the root causes of forced migration. 
 

The Archdiocesan celebration of World Migrant and 
Refugee Sunday will take place on Sunday, 
25

 
September 2022 at St Francis Xavier Cathedral at 

2:30pm with the annual Multicultural Mass. 
All are welcome. 

 

29 Sep: Book Launch – New Visions of 
Priesting - An Interview with Bob Wilkinson 

ATF Press invites you to a book launch for ‘New Visions 
of Priesting – An Interview with Bob Wilkinson’ on 
Thursday, 29 September at 5.30pm at Fitzroy                     
Community Centre, Swann Street, Renown Park.               
Finger food and wine available. Book between 12

th
 Aug 

to 12
th
 Sep using the following Trybooking link:                   

https://www.trybooking.com/CBQDY  
 

1 Oct: Charis SA presents                                       
Put out into the Deep Water 

Charis SA presents “Put out into the Deep Water” on 
Saturday 1 October from 10.30am-3.30pm in St. Peter 
Claver Church, Dulwich. The service will include              
teaching, reflection, Mass and adoration. All are                 
welcome to attend and a small donation to help with 
costs will be appreciated. Please contact 0423848717 
for more details.  
 

16 Oct: Palms Australia                                                        
Encounter Tour to Timor-Leste 

We are delighted to announce our upcoming 13-day 
tour, Timor-Leste: Travel, Trek, Transcend from                
Sunday 16 October to Friday 28 October 2022. Join a 
small, guided group to experience Timor-Leste including 
its bustling capital of Dili, the beautiful Atauro Island and 
regional communities such as Maliana, Atabae and 
Balibo. Palms Australia recruits, prepares, sends and 
supports qualified and experienced Australians sought 
by grass roots communities overseas as mentors to      
assist sustainable solutions to poverty. Meet Palms 
personnel who are working with our overseas partners 
and engage directly with local Timorese people through 
project site visits.  Stay overnight with a local Timorese 
family for an authentic, personal experience of cultural 
exchange. For more information call P: 02 9560 5333 or 
M: 0422 472 567 or E: robert@palms.org.au  

 
24 Oct: Three Day Silent Retreat - October 

Becoming…Ignatian Heart Spirituality: This silent                  
directed retreat offers the opportunity to Rest, Reflect, 
Retore and Re-imagine the way ahead. To be held from 
3pm Monday 24 October to 2pm Thursday 27 October 
at Sevenhill Retreat Centre, College Road, Sevenhill.  
For enquiries and bookings contact Stephanie Brabin on 
Stephanie.brabin@internode.on.net or M:0413083976 
or  Chris McCabe on chris.mccabe08@gmail.com or    
M: 0439901019,  

 
The Southern Cross 

A reminder that we are always looking for baptism and 
wedding photos for the Public Notices page. Please 
send them to: cathcomm@adelaide.catholic.org.au  
 

 
Adelaide Cathedral Children’s Choir  

 

The Children’s Choir is a growing group of primary-aged 
students who sing at the 9am Sunday Mass at the    
Cathedral usually on the third Sunday of the month. We 
are always welcoming new members from 5-12 years of 
age. For enquiries email the Cathedral Music Team at 
music@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
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Latin Mass Community 
 
The Latin Mas Community and the Archdiocese of 
Adelaide are committed to the care, wellbeing and 
protection of children, young people and people at risk 
in our community. Mindful of the theme for National 
Child Protection Week, may we work together to 
ensure all people feel safe and supported. You can 
find out more about the Church’s work in this area at: 
www.catholic.org.au/safeguardingsunday  
 
The Post-First Holy Communion Class is today at 
11am. 
 
The Young Adults Group meets this evening for a Holy 
Hour with Vespers at 6pm, followed by pizza and a 
talk at 7.15pm.  All welcome. 
 
Servers’ practice continues tomorrow from 5.30pm–
6.30pm. 
 
Scripture class resumes this Monday evening.  We will 
be reading from the Book of Psalms. 
 
The Golden Oldies meet this Friday after the 6.30pm 
Mass.  All welcome. 
 
Fr. Sofatzis will be away for the next three weeks 
attending his brother’s ordination to the diaconate in 
Rome and having a holiday. 
 
Fundamentals of the Faith classes are in recess for 
the rest of September. 
 
We raised $910.30 with last Sunday’s Cake Stall.  
Thank you. 
 
Please note the dates for our: 

 Mother & Daughters’ Camp: 7-9 October 

 Father & Sons’ Camp: 14-16 October 

Information and registration forms are now available 
for both Camps by the side doors of the Church. 
Registrations are now open. 
 
The Christus Rex pilgrimage this year runs from 28-30 
October. Pilgrimage flyers, including those for the 
Adelaide bus, are available. Pilgrimage Contact: 
James Marsh; Adelaide bus contact: Rob Marsh.   
 
Welcome to new parishioners. If you are new to the 
Latin Mass or new to Holy Name, please don’t hesitate 
to introduce yourself to either Fr. McCaffrey or                     
Fr. Sofatzis after Mass. There is a cuppa after the 
9.15am Mass every Sunday in the tea room behind 
the church diagonally across the car park. All 
welcome. Also please feel free to register as a 
parishioner on our community census. The link is 
available on the blogspot. 
 
Please do not place any advertising material in the 
church without the prior permission of the chaplain.  
Thank you. 
 
Please remember the sick in your prayers, especially 
Dolores Caruso, Kathryn Nader, Tony Caruso, Luise 
Obrist (Gaby Freer’s mother), Vincenza Martucci (Ines 
Barson’s mother).   
 
Please also remember the recently deceased, 
especially Judy Brennan, and Richard Kenneth 
Robinson (Lorna Middeldorp’s father), and also those 
whose anniversaries occur about this time. 

COVID-19 Protocols Update: 17 June  2022 

 If you have tested positive for COVID-19 please 
follow the instructions as per SA Health in terms 
of contact tracing and isolating yourself as per  
government health protocols. Please stay home 
and do not attend church services till you have 
fully recovered. 

 The density requirement has been updated to                   
full capacity in all churches and also includes funerals 
and weddings.  

 Wearing of face-masks is not mandatory in Church 
but is strongly recommended by the Archbishop. 
Please carry your own mask if you plan to wear one. 
This includes all religious except when  delivering a 
sermon.  

 Sick and high risk/vulnerable people are requested to 
stay home and not attend services.  

 Hand sanitiser is available at church entrances.            
Kindly sanitse your hands before entering the 
church.  

 Communion is given only in hands. 

 Precious Blood will not be distributed. 

 Holy Water is not available at the doors of churches. 

 Procession of gifts has resumed. 

 Collection plates are to be passed around with 
minimum contact. 

 All surfaces should be cleaned at least daily, with     
special attention given to frequently touched                    
surfaces. 

 
Screening Process for Volunteers  

 

There is a mandatory requirement for everyone 14 
years and older to have a current Working with           
Children Check if you are a regular volunteer with 
the Parish. Please contact the WWCC Volunteer                     
associated with your church to lodge/renew your            
application: 

St. Francis Xavier’s Cathedral/St. Patrick’s Church:         
Susan Wainwright & Deacon Paul Crowe 

Cathedral African Community: Clement Kuek         
Queen of Angels: Bernard Dowd and Maria Iadanza   
Holy Name: Maria Iadanza (English/Italian) and             
Fr Michael McCaffrey (Latin).                                              
Peter Claver Dulwich: Deacon Remo Patroni                                  
St. John Vianney: Julie Dow                                                       
St. Mary’s North Adelaide: Michelle Dinning 
 

Please contact the parish office on 82108155 or 
acp@adelaide.catholic.org.au for more information 
about your local contacts or the process.  
 

IMPORTANT TO NOTE:                                  
Cathedral Car Park and Staircase  

Using the carpark ramp as a pedestrian walkway or for 
baby strollers is a major safety hazard. Please avoid 
doing so. Thank you for your  cooperation. 
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Safeguarding Children       

A reminder that all children need to be                       
accompanied to and from the toilet, ideally by an adult 
family member. Kindly ensure that children are  
supervised by an adult family member in the carparks at 
all times. 


